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Honorable (Insert Your Representative Here)                                   XXXX 00, 2017
Office building insert here

Address here

OR USE AS TALKING POINTS 

In re: S 829 legislation to reauthorize the Assistance to Firefighters (AFG) and Staffing for Adequate Fire and Emergency Response (SAFER) grant programs.  
Dear Representative XXXX,

The International Association of Arson Investigators (IAAI) has been providing training, education, certifications and resources for 60 years to our 9,000 members. We are leaders in the fire investigation profession. Our fire investigators who determine the origin and cause of fires keep all our communities safe. They make sure those responsible for causing fires are held accountable; they identify products that cause fires so they can be removed from use preventing fires. They identify common fire cause such as improper candle use so public safety messages can be developed to prevent fires. 

The IAAI works with partner organizations such as the United States Fire Academy (USFA), National Fire Protection Association (NFPA), Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC) and Alcohol Tobacco and Firearms (ATF).  

The Assistance to Firefighters Grant (AFG) program is one of the most effective and efficiently run programs in the Federal Government only 5% of funds are used for administration. The AFG program fills critical gaps for the 1.1 million first responders who serve as the backbone of our nation’s response capability for local emergency incidents, critical infra-structure, natural disasters and terrorist events. 
Senator John McCain (AZ), Senator Jon Tester (MT), Senator Susan Collins (ME), and Senator Tom Carper (DE) recently introduced S829 , legislation to reauthorize the Assistance to Firefighters (AFG) and Staffing for Adequate Fire and Emergency Response (SAFER) grant programs.  
The grant programs are currently authorized through the end of the current fiscal year. Additionally, the current statute contains a "sunset" provision that will eliminate the programs on January 2, 2018 unless Congress takes action.  The legislation introduced in the Senate eliminates the "sunset" provision and extends the authorization until Fiscal Year 2023.
One of the successful programs designed and developed through the AFG program is the on-line training platform used by fire investigators from around the country and world, CFITrainer.net. CFITrainer.net has over 60,000 users and has provided more than 1,000,000 hours of training. Training provided on CFITrainer.net costs approximately $7.00. This is a very efficient form of training for those in the fire investigation profession. 

I ask for your support of S829 to sign on to this important legislation.  These grant programs have been an important part of providing resources to our nation’s first responders, such as CFITrainer.net.
I thank you in advance for your consideration of supporting and signing on to S829.

Sincerely,
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